VILLAGE OF WALTHILL

January 13, 2016


A special meeting of the Chair and the Village Board of Trustees of Walthill, Nebraska was held at the village office in said village at 12:00 p.m., January 13, 2016.

Present:  Board Chair Michael Grant, Trustees Chris Ross and Jacinda Begay.  Absent from the meeting were Trustees Vida Stabler and Gwen Porter.  Also present:  Lisa Beaudette, Village Clerk/Treasurer and Rita Dunn, Planner/Developer.
 
Visitors:  List attached.

Notice of meeting was given in advance thereof by posting in three (3) public places, a designated method for giving notice, as shown by the certificate of posting notice on file at the village office.  Notice of the meeting was simultaneously given to the Chair and Trustees and a copy of their acknowledgment of receipt of notice and agenda are on file at the village office.  Availability of the agenda was communicated in the public notice.  All proceedings hereafter shown were taken while the convened meeting was open to the attendance of the public.

Chair Grant called the meeting to order at 12:30 p.m. and made the public aware of the availability of the Open Meeting Laws.

A motion was made by Ross, seconded by Begay to go into executive session at 12:30 p.m. to discuss personnel issues.  Upon roll call vote the following voted aye:  Ross, Begay and Grant.  Nay:  None.  Absent:  Porter and Stabler.  Motion carried.

Trustee Ross made a motion, seconded by Begay to reconvene the regular board meeting at 1:03 p.m.  Upon roll call vote the following voted aye:  Grant, Begay and Ross.  Nay:  None.  Absent:  Stabler and Porter.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Begay, seconded by Ross to cut the following staff hours per week starting February 8, 2016; KayCe Hollman 6 hours, Erika Dunn 8 hours, Lisa Beaudette 8 hours and Rita Dunn 8 hours and to stagger office employee work hours.  Upon roll call vote, the following voted aye:  Ross, Begay and Grant.  Nay:  None.  Absent:  Stabler and Porter.  Motion carried.

Trustee Ross made a motion to accept the letter of contract termination from Rita Dunn effective February 29, 2016 and authorize the village attorney to formulate a contract labor agreement between Rita Dunn and the Village of Walthill not to exceed $12,000.00 starting March 1, 2016.  Begay seconded the forgoing motion and upon roll call vote the following voted aye:  Begay, Grant and Ross.  Nay:  None.  Absent:  Stabler and Porter.  Motion carried.

Agenda item #2 Finances was tabled until the next meeting.

The 1 & 6 Year Street Plan was discussed.  Since there were no changes a plan hearing will be scheduled for community input and board approval.

As there was no further business, a motion was made by Ross, seconded by Begay to adjourn.  On a roll call vote the following voted aye:  Grant, Ross and Begay.  Nay:  None.  Absent:  Porter and Stabler.  Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 1:08 p.m. January 13, 2016.


___________________________________		ATTEST:  ________________________________
Michael Grant						      	      Lisa Beaudette				
Board Chair							      Village Clerk/Treasurer
